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A Message from the Presidents 
On Sunday, January 17, the Board of Directors of Temple Shalom met to discuss the future 
plans for re-opening Temple Shalom’s building and resuming “normal” activities.   
Overwhelmingly, the Board felt that it was still unsafe for our congregation to resume ser-
vices, events, and holiday celebrations in our building until COVID-19 numbers decrease 
dramatically.  However, our Temple goes on!!!! We continue to have a large number of 
members and friends who loyally attend Friday night Shabbat services and Saturday morn-
ing services.  Sisterhood’s Book Club on January 14 was an overwhelming success and 

such fun. Eighteen women attended and it was fun to laugh together, learn together, and be together.  THANK YOU, IRENE KLEIN, 
FOR SHARING RACHEL BEANLAND WITH US AND WHAT YOU DID TO MAKE THIS EVENT ONE WE HOPE TO HAVE AGAIN.  
The next Sisterhood meeting is scheduled for Sunday, February 7. 
With so much stress and worry in our lives lately, it is important to take time to focus on the joyful parts of life as well. One of the most 
joyful holidays we celebrate is Purim, which is just about a month away! Last year, we had Purim in our building.  Several members 
took part in reading the Megillah and many members dressed up in wonderful costumes.  This year, we are planning an even more 
interesting Purim celebration!!!!  A committee of several Board members has been formed to deliver Mishloach Manot “baskets” to all 
our members.  Most will be delivered to your home by a masked Purim character.  Some will need to be shipped.  Either way, we 
hope you enjoy the treat and join us on Thursday, February 25, 2021 for our annual Purim party on Zoom.  The Zoom party will begin 
7:30PM. Get your costumes ready, your groggers handy, and enjoy hamantashen on us.  In the past, we asked for sponsors for our 
Purim party.  If you wish to donate toward our holiday celebration, please send your check for at least $18.00 to Temple Shalom.  
Your donations are always greatly appreciated. In addition to Purim, the Board is planning a virtual Passover seder for our members. 
Rabbi David Weissman will conduct the first Seder on Zoom for us.  We can eat later, but we will be able to celebrate together. 
Many of the foods we love at Passover are difficult to find down here.   As part of the Passover observance, Sisterhood will be      
providing a Passover shopping experience for preparation of your Passover seders. Please be on the lookout for more details from 
Sisterhood.  
Temple Shalom's Board of Directors Nomination process will be beginning shortly.  Each year we move forward by electing some new 
officers and Board members.  There will be several positions which will need to be filled. We always need new voices, new ideas and 
new leadership to keep the Temple innovative and active. The Nominating Committee will soon be contacting all members regarding 
open leadership positions.  Don’t be shy!!!!  We need volunteers!!!  Don’t wait for a phone call, take the initiative and contact the   
committee yourself! If you are considering applying for a seat on the Board, please contact Past President Lily Ann Revitch at  
larevitch@sc.rr.com.  
Please keep reading the monthly Newsletter and also refer to our website for details regarding services, special programs, Sisterhood 
News and more. Although we do not know what the future will bring, we are hopeful that we will be able to see each other in  
person soon. Until then, keep safe and healthy and know that we are here for you. 
Cookie and Laurie 

Until our building is reopened Friday night services will  be  live streamed 
at   www.facebook.com/templeshalommyrtlebeach at 7:30 PM 
Saturday morning service will be via Zoom at 10:30 AM Congregants will 
receive email invitations. 
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SHABBAT SERVICES  
 

PO Box 51034 
Myrtle Beach, SC  29579 

(843) 903-ONEG (6634) 
 

 
TempleShalomMyrtleBeach.com 

 

Board of Directors  
 
Co-President   Cookie Brenner 
Co- President Laurie Ward 
Vice President  
Treasurer  Michelle Foels 
Secretary   Flo Pflaster 
 

At Large:  Linda Disselkamp 
 Gabe Brenner 
 Barbara Guseman 
 Felice Breidner 
 Natalie Kramer 
 Gerry Silverman 
 Mickie Feiden 
 Sheila Honer 
 Norbert Flatow 
 Joan Paxton  

 Linda Post 

 Hope Sachwald 
 
  

 

Committee Chairpersons 
Bulletin  Dave Pflaster   
House Committee Gabe Brenner 
Membership  Bobbie Guseman 
Oneg Flo Pflaster  
Kitchen & Pantry Linda Disselkamp  
Ritual Chair Lily Ann Revitch   
Webmaster   
Food Bank Chair Bill Weiselberg 
Yahrzeit Notices                  Felice Breidner 
Sisterhood President          Mickie Feiden  
Brotherhood President        
 
 

A Reform Congregation  

In house services have been  suspended until further notice due 

to COVID-19 virus. 

 

Friday night service will be streamed online starting 7:30 PM. 

All are welcome to view  service by going to our  

Facebook page “Temple Shalom Myrtle Beach” 

 

Saturday morning services start at 10:30 AM via Zoom. Emails 

will be sent to members with invitations to join services. 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR  
 

WEEKLY SATURDAY MORNING SERVICES 
 

WITH RABBI EMERITUS DAVID WEISSMAN 
 

AT 10:30 AM IN OUR ZOOM STUDIO! 
 

SERVICES INCLUDE TORAH READING, ALIYOT  
 

AND SOME SCHMOOZING! 
 

IT’S A GREAT WAY TO CONNECT WITH YOUR  
 

TEMPLE FAMILY!!! 

Zoom Party 

7:30 PM 

February  25th 

 

Details will follow in separate e-mail 
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PLEASE JOIN US FOR A MONTHLY  

ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAM, 

“ASK THE RABBI”   

WITH  

RABBI EMERITUS DAVID WEISSMAN  

VIA ZOOM 
 

 

 

OUR NEXT CLASS WILL BE HELD ON 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 9, 2021 
 

AT 1:30 PM 
 

There is no charge for the class and  

no prior registration is required 
 

All congregants will automatically be invited  

to join our Zoom program.  

 

All other family, friends, community guests, etc. who wish to 

participate must email Temple Shalom at  

templeshalomtreasurer@gmail.com 

 to receive an invitation to join us.  
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While on one of my walks around my 

neighborhood Iwas listening to the song 

“Sixteen Tons” song by  Tennessee Ernie Ford. 

Mr. Ford was a famous comedian during the 

1950’s and this song was a big hit (his only hit) 

for him. The memory this song brought forth 

was the spin-off of this song by Mickey Katz 

who was a  comedian from the Yiddish theater 

based in Brooklyn, NY. 

For those of us who recall Yiddish being     

spoken at home the link below might stir old 

memories which I hope are good ones. This 

song and others he recorded are a mixture of 

Yiddish and English. Goyim, especially those 

not living in NY would find it hard to          

understand. 

 

Cut and paste the link below. If you wish to 

hear more than simply follow youtube for 

more of the same. 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9kIgatI7ptE 

 

David 

 

Fun and Game Time on 

Zoom!  
 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

FEBRUARY 16, 2021 AT 3:30 PM 

 

We’ll be planning an enjoyable time  

 

with interactive games and time for  

 

socializing virtually. Please keep an  

 

eye out for an email soon which will  

 

contain all the information you need  

 

to join us and have a great time! 
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Donations 
 

General Fund 
In loving memory  of  

Helen Berkson                                                           Laurie Ward       

 
                                     General Donation:                                                                              

                   Chai Club  

Flo & David Pflaster                         Linda & Bob Post 
Cookie & Gabe Brenner      Laurie Ward            

Sheila Honer           Michelle Foels     

Stephen Post         Lillian & Ze’ev Revich  

Felice Breidner          Diahann Saddler 

     Plaques   

Ruth Hersh Pulwer     Mother of Cookie Brenner     November 16, 2020  
Phyliss Feiden            Mother of Mickie Feiden        May 23, 2003     

Alvin Herbert Shuman    Husband of Barbara Shuman   August 2, 2020  

 

 

 

Yahrzeits February 

 

From  the editor’s desk 
 

Deadline for March Bulletin is  
Februay 23, 2021 

 
Submission is via e-mail to : 

djp3747@atmc.net 
 

Birthdays 

Bob Hatcher February  3 

Bruce Showstack February  10 

Jay Hough February  14 

  

  

  

PANTRY ALERT!!! 

 

WE NEED BOTTLED WATER 

(PREFER SMALL BOTTLES) 

 

NAPKINS, TOILET PAPER, PAPER 

TOWELS. 

 

Anniversaries 

Irving & Joan Bierman February  18 

Sheila Komito & Bob Hatcher February  20 

Frank Weissman  Father of David Weissman 3 

David Kamchi Husband of Lynn  Kamchi 9 

Max Lipman Cousin of Mike Sachwald 10 

Allan Kent Cousin of Michelle Foels 13 

Charles Rubin  Father Of Beverly  Watrous 13 

Rose Brenner Mother of Gabe Brenner 12 

Jerry Komito Husband of Sheila Komito 14 

Nancy Busch 

O'Neill Sister of Linda Disselkamp 15 

Lillian Grand Gt.Grandmother of Michelle Foels 15 

Ann Finkelstein Sister of Harriette Firestone 16 

Arlene Ratigan Sister of Natalie Kramer 16 

Ann Pollack Aunt of  Lily Ann Revitch 22 

Joseph Weiner Father of  Sheila Honer 23 

Rose Weissman Mother of David Weissman 26 

Harriette Firestone Wife of Steve Firestone 27 

Alexander Simon Grandfather of Linda Post 28 

Alexander Revitch Brother of Ze'ev Revitch 28 

Cheryl M. Reich  Daughter of R & D Reich 28 

Luis Sachwald Father of Michael Sachwald 28 
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Sisterhood News – February 2021 
 

A Big Thank You to Irene Klein! 
 

January was a big success.  A big THANK YOU to Irene Klein for all she did. 
 
After many calls, Irene finally was able to figure out the issues with RADA and UPS and get us all 
our orders.  If you didn’t have a chance to order this time, don’t worry.  We plan on repeating this 
fundraiser in the future. Temple Shalom needs all of us to continuously help take it through the   
pandemic and into 2021.   
 
 

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 
 

The Sisterhood Book Club had its first meeting with great success. Once again, thank you to Irene 

Klein for all she did to secure the guest author, Rachel Beanland.  Our next book club meeting 

will be in March.  Stay tuned for more information! 
 
 

SISTERHOOD GENERAL ZOOM MEETING 
 
   
Our next Zoom meeting will be Sunday, February 7

th
 at 11:00 AM.  We will discuss a Pesach 

fund raiser and a program with the Anti-Defamation League Associate Regional Director, 
David Hoffman.  More information soon! 
 
 

ATTRACTIONS BOOKS 
 
We still have 4 books available.  Let Jessica Foreman OR me know if you want one. 
 
 

FINAL NOTES 
 
Our Corresponding Secretary, Joan Paxton will be sending out cards to all Sisterhood members in 
the event of a birthday.  In the event of an illness or death of any immediate family members, please 
let Joan or any board member know, and a Tribute Card will be sent.  For more information, ques-
tions, or requests, please email Joan at joanpxmd3318@aol.com.  
 
PLEASE NOTE: Going forward, for all Temple Shalom Business and correspondence, please use 
this new email address: miriamfeiden@gmail.com.  
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- an affordable funeral and cremation provider 

- capable of large services and other rooms throughout the facility for virtually any type of service. Our 

casket and urn display room is second to none. 

Credit Cards Accepted 

Please Use This Form For Donations   

Please accept my donation in the amount of $___________  to the fund specified below. 

 

 

 

 

 General Fund 

 Mi Shebeirach 

 Yahrzeit  

    Other 

 

 Rabbi’s Fund  

 High Holy Day Fund  

 High Holy Day Book Inscription $36 

Mishkan T'filah  $50 

In Honor / Memory/On the Occasion of _______________________________________________________ 

Please send an acknowledgement to:   

Name    
Address    

     City                State               Zip  ________      


